



Comhairle nam Pàrant Taobh na Pàirce - Parent Council

Comhairle nam Pàrant - Bun-sgoil Taobh na Pàirce

Meeting minutes

Date 22nd January 2018

| Agenda item           | Detail   | Decision | Action |
|-----------------------|--|----------|--------|
| Welcome and attendees | The meeting was called to order by the chair.            |          |        |
| Apologies             | Ailsa Macintosh, Annabel Harrison, Mary Duffy, Ed Mccabe |          |        |

|                              |   |  |  |
|------------------------------|---|--|--|
| Minutes of the last meeting  | Minutes were approved.  |  |  |
| AGM Report                   | <p>This has been a really positive year, Treasurer will outline finance report but larger community and different events have had a great effect. Increased focus on fundraising has been successful. MOL sought clarification from TNP on how PC funds were spent – set out in report – wide ranging areas of support.</p> <p>Full AGM report at</p> <p><a href="http://www.parantantaobhnapairce.org.uk/documents--sgrigraveobhainnean.html">http://www.parantantaobhnapairce.org.uk/documents--sgrigraveobhainnean.html</a></p>  |  |  |
| Treasurer's/Financial report | <p>Accounts being looked at at present by an accountant. Account chart in report – largest moneymakers feills, £2500 profit to be passed to the school today. Small sums scheme has not yet been completed due to time commitments on the part of the office bearers – some meetings have now been undertaken, decisions to be announced shortly. Hopeful to run another SSS later this year.</p> <p>Question – why is the expenditure so different between the fairs? Summer fair – larger number of exhibitors, plus funds sent out to the school.</p> <p>Feedback that early Christmas cards sale was positive – maximized sales</p> |  |  |

|  |  |                                  |   |
|--|--|----------------------------------|---|
|  |  |                                  |   |
| <p>Items on the agenda</p> <p>Election of office bearers</p> | <p>.</p> <p>MOL standing down after 2 years - really positive experience, and expressed her thanks to the SLT, and former chairs and other office bearers, as well as those who help behind the scenes and on other fronts. HT offered MOL flowers as a thank you. The SLT left the meeting.</p> <p>Laura Irvine proposed and seconded as treasurer</p> <p>Barbie Lyon and Anna Kinsella proposed as co-chairs by MOL, seconded by Orla Cullen</p> <p>LW remaining as secretary.</p> | <p>LI</p> <p>BL/AK</p> <p>LW</p> | <p>LI remains treasurer</p> <p>New chairs elected</p> <p>LW remains secretary</p> |

GIG update

REPORT ON EDUCATION PROVISION – GIG

Joint update from Brian Thunder (GIG) and MOL on GIG meeting – summary can be found here:

<https://cnpduneideannblog.wordpress.com/2018/01/22/summary-of-workshop-additional-meeting-of-gaelic-implementation-group-gig-examining-proposals-to-move-secondary-gme-to-drummond-community-high-school-dhs/>

|  |  |  |     |
|--|--|--|-----|
|  |  |  | MOL |
|--|--|--|-----|

